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(5) Provide a general description of
the profile of the intern(s) the Applicant
would like to host, including:
educational background; occupational/
professional background (including
number of years and areas of
experience); size and nature of
organization at which the intern(s) is/
are presently employed; preference for
the region of the NIS where the intern(s)
is/are employed; and whether Applicant
is open to sponsoring interns from a
variety of NIS countries.

(6) Indicate whether Applicant
organization operates in one or more of
the following business sectors: (a)
Agribusiness (including food processing
and distribution, and agricultural
equipment), (b) Defense conversion, (c)
Energy, (d) Environment (including
environmental clean-up), (e) Financial
services (including banking and
accounting), (f) Housing, construction
and infrastructure, (g) Medical
equipment, supplies, pharmaceuticals,
and health care management, (h)
Product standards and quality control,
(i) Telecommunications, and (j)
Transportation. Applicant proposal
must provide an explanation including
description and extent of involvement
in the sector(s). While Applicants
involved in any industry sector may
apply to the program, priority
consideration is given to those operating
in the above sectors.

Evaluation criteria 1–6 will be
weighted equally. ITA does not
guarantee that it will match Applicant
with the profile provided to SABIT.

Additional Information: Applicants
must submit: (1) Evidence of adequate
financial resources of Applicant
organization to cover the costs involved
in providing an internship(s). As
evidence of such resources, Applicant
should submit financial statements
audited by an outside organization or an
annual report including such
statements. If these are not available, a
letter should be provided from the
Applicant’s bank or outside accountant
attesting to the financial capability of
the firm to undertake the scope of work
involved in training an intern under the
SABIT program. (2) Evidence of a
satisfactory record of performance in
grants, contracts and/or cooperative
agreements with the Federal
Government, if applicable. (Applicants
who are or have been deficient in
current or recent performance in their
grants, contracts, and/or cooperative
agreements with the Federal
Government shall be presumed to be
unable to meet this requirement). (3) A
statement that the Applicant will
provide medical insurance coverage for
interns during their internships.

Recipients will be required to submit
proof of the interns’ medical insurance
coverage to the Federal Program Officer,
before the interns’ arrivals. The
insurance coverage must include an
accident and comprehensive medical
insurance program as well as coverage
for accidental death, emergency medical
evacuation, and repatriation.

Selection Procedures: Each
application will receive an independent,
objective review by one or more three or
four-member ITA review panels
qualified to evaluate applications
submitted under the program.
Applications will be evaluated on a
competitive, ‘‘rolling’’ basis as they are
received in accordance with the
selection criteria set forth above.
Awards will be made to those
applications which successfully meet
the selection criteria. If funds are not
available for all those applications
which successfully meet the criteria,
awards will be made to the first
applications received which
successfully do so. ITA review panel(s)
reserve(s) the right to reject any
application; to limit the number of
interns per applicant; to waive
informalities and minor irregularities in
applications received; and to consider
other than competitive procedures to
distribute assistance under this program
and in accordance with the law. ITA
review panel(s) reserve(s) the right to
make awards based on U.S. geographic
and organization size diversity among
applicants. Recipients may be eligible,
pursuant to approval of an amendment
to the award, to host additional interns
under the program.

Other Requirements: All applicants
are advised of the following:

1. No award of Federal funds shall be
made to an Applicant who has an
outstanding delinquent Federal debt
until either the delinquent account is
paid in full, a negotiated repayment
schedule is established and at least one
payment is received, or other
arrangements satisfactory to DOC are
made.

2. A false statement on the application
is grounds for denial or termination of
funds and grounds for possible
punishment by a fine or imprisonment
as provided in 18 U.S.C.1001.

3. Recipients and subrecipients are
subject to all Federal laws and Federal
and Departmental regulations, policies
and procedures applicable to financial
assistance awards.

4. Participating companies will be
required to comply with all relevant
U.S. tax and export regulations. Export
controls may relate not only to licensing
of products for export, but also to
technical data transfer.

5. Applications under this program
are not subject to Executive Order
12372, ‘‘Intergovernmental Review of
Federal Programs.’’

6. If applicants incur any costs prior
to an award being made, they do solely
at their own risk of not being
reimbursed by the Government.
Notwithstanding any verbal or written
assurance that may have been received,
there is no obligation on the part of DOC
to cover pre-award costs.

7. Past performance: Unsatisfactory
performance by an applicant under
prior Federal awards may result in an
application not being considered for
funding.

8. No obligation for future funding: If
an application is selected for funding,
DOC has no obligation to provide any
additional future funding in connection
with that award. Renewal of an award
to increase funding or extend the period
of performance is at the total discretion
of DOC.

9. Primary Applicant Certifications:
All primary applicants must submit a
completed Form CD–511,
‘‘Certifications Regarding Debarment,
Suspension and Other Responsibility
Matters; Drug-Free Workplace
Requirements and Lobbying,’’ and the
following explanations are hereby
provided:

(a) Nonprocurement Debarment and
Suspension: Prospective participants (as
defined at 15 CFR Part 26, Section 105)
are subject to 15 CFR Part 26,
‘‘Nonprocurement Debarment and
Suspension’’ and the related section of
the certification form prescribed above
applies.

(b) Drug Free Workplace: Grantees (as
defined at 15 CFR Part 26, Section 605)
are subject to 15 CFR Part 26, Subpart
F, ‘‘Governmentwide Requirements for
Drug-Free Workplace (Grants)’’ and the
related section of the certification form
prescribed above applies.

(c) Anti-Lobbying: Funds provided
under the SABIT program may not be
used for lobbying activities. Persons (as
defined at 15 CFR Part 28, Section 105)
are subject to the lobbying provisions of
31 U.S.C. 1352, ‘‘Limitation on use of
appropriated funds to influence certain
Federal contracting and financial
transactions,’’ and the lobbying section
of the certification form prescribed
above applies to applications/bids for
grants, cooperative agreements, and
contracts for more than $100,000, and
loans and loan guarantees for more than
$150,000, or the single family maximum
mortgage limit for affected programs,
whichever is greater.

(d) Anti-Lobbying Disclosures: Any
applicant that has paid or will pay for
lobbying in connection with this award


